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Research Analysis 

 

SB 224 authorizes CLEET to require agency employees and the employees of agency contractors 

in positions to have access to Oklahoma Peace Officer records, Oklahoma Security Guard and 

Private Investigator records, Oklahoma Bail Enforcement and Licensing Act records, to be 

subject to a criminal history search by the Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation, as well as be 

fingerprinted for submission of the fingerprints through the Oklahoma State Bureau of 

Investigation to the Federal Bureau of Investigation for a national criminal history check. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 224, upon review and with consultation from the Council on Law Enforcement, Education, 

and Training (CLEET), the measure is determined to have no significant fiscal impact. CLEET 

estimates there will be an increased cost of $82/year to the agency for 2 additional employee 

background checks. The rest of the language is cleanup and clarification: including the 

authorized redirection of funds between the Peace Officer Revolving (210) Fund and the CLEET 

Training Center Revolving (215) Fund.   

 

Prepared By: Kristina King 

 

Other Considerations 

 

SB 224 is a CLEET request bill.  
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